REPORT
1994 October 11

CITY OF BURNABY

TRAFFIC AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE
(TRAFFIC SAFETY DIVISION)

HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR
AND COUNCILLORS

A.  STOP SIGN CONTROL ALONG ELWELL STREET FROM
CANADA WAY TO WALKER AVENUE

RECOMMENDATIONS:

1. THAT Council approve the installation of stop sign control along
Elwell Street, from Canada Way to Walker Avenue.

2. THAT a copy of this report be sent to Ms. Lucille Molyneux of 7496
Elwell Street, Burnaby, B.C. ,

The Assistant Director Engineering - Traffic and Engineering Systems submitted
the following report to the Committee: ’

REPORT

"Staff has been contacted by Lucille Molyneux of 7456 Elwell Street requesting
the installation of a stop sign at the intersection of Elwell Street and Mary
Avenue.

Staff conducted a site visit and subsequent analysis of the area in question.
Upon closer consideration, it was determined that traffic volume along Elwell
Street, as well as its historic use indicates the street functions as a minor
local collector.

Therefore, in the interest of safety, and to eliminate any possible confusion
motorists may face at the existing courtesy corners, we recommend the
installation of stop sign control as indicated on APPENDIX 1."
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B. SPEEDING IN SCHOOL ZONE ON 14TH AVENUE,
ADJACENT STRIDE COMMUNITY SCHOOL

RECOMMENDATIONS:

1.  THAT oversized school zone signs be installed on 14th Avenue, adjacent
to Stride Community School.

2. THAT staff investigate alternative methods to deter drivers from
speeding on 14th Avenue, adjacent to Stride Community School.

3. THAT a copy of this report be sent to Darcy Suehn, 156 - 7225 14th
Avenue, Burnaby, B.C. V3N 1Z3

The Assistant Director Engineering - Traffic and Engineering Systems submitted
the following report to the Committee:

REPORT

"At the 1994 May Traffic Safety Committee meeting, it was brought to the
Committee members’ attention that there is a problem with vehicles exceeding the
30 km/h speed limit on 14th Avenue, adjacent Stride Community School.

In response to this, Traffic Division staff have scheduled speed studies for the
area. In addition to this, a memo has been forwarded to the R.C.M.P. Traffic
Section, requesting on-going monitoring. As with most instances of speed
violations, the greatest deterrent is enforcement of the posted speed limit."

Arising from the discussion, the Committee requested that oversized school zone
signs be installed on 14th Avenue, adjacent to Stride Community School. In
addition, the Committee requested that staff investigate alternative methods to
deter drivers from speeding on 14th Avenue, adjacent to Stride Community
School.

MEMBERS: ‘ Respectfully submitted,

Councillor J. Young
Mr. D. Rankin Chairman
Mr. W.B. Bennett
Mr. M. Bloomfield
Ms. Libby Brown
Mrs. L. Brown
Mrs. M. Canessa Councillor C. Redman
Mrs. G. Evans Member
Mr. E. Fourchalk
Mr. M. Mullan
Mr. D. Ramsbotham
Mr. R. Weston
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